
July 25th, 1929,

W. M. Birks,£sq 
Phillips Souare, 
Montreal, Que.

• »

Dear Mr, Birks

Upon my return to Montreal I 
found your letter of July 5th re the Kyoto Conference.

I am glad that you, Messrs, 
Kelson, Hankin and Professor-Best will join the 
other representatives from Canada, and particularly 
so that Mr, Rowell will he Canadian Chairman for 
this yea -, The Conference ought to he decidedly 
interesting, especially in view of the progress 
in the stabilization of China and of the Manchurian 
situation. I should like to let Corbett go and 
shall discuss the matter with him, but he occupies 
a responsible position, being the Professor of Roman 
Law as well as the Dean of the Faculty. His lectures 
constitute the foundation for the Law course and are 
particularly important to beginners. They cannot 
very well be delegated to another.

Yours faithfully.

Principal.


